## Thursday, May 7, 2020

Dear Cavalier Community,.

Here is today's update:

- ➤ Parent pickup of student items Please be reminded we are planning on having a "curbside pickup" of student's items (if they have left anything) 8 a.m. to 6:30 p.m. next Monday through Friday, May 11-15. Parents will be able to come up to the school and pick up their children's items that may have been left in the school in March (band instruments, personal desk materials, projects, etc.) in a curbside pick up manner only (school employees will get the items for you). If we have received spring pictures back from the company by that time, we will include those with the pickup. If they are not in yet, we will distribute those at a later date. Parents will also be able to drop off school items and library books at that time. Please direct any questions you might have to your child's building principal. Here is a link to specific information if you have a child at the High School: High School Student Pick-Up Information
- > ICYMI Please consider taking 60 seconds or so to recognize one of our AMAZING staff members for the work they have done/are doing to help you or your child. Thanks in advance for recognizing some of the people who make it GREAT to be GOLD! <a href="https://forms.gle/34UOrHupxAZfqnDA9">https://forms.gle/34UOrHupxAZfqnDA9</a>
- > COVID cases in Shiawassee County As of 2 p.m., yesterday, (information is updated at 2 p.m. daily), there are 196 known cases of COVID-19 in the county (and 13 COVID-19 related deaths). If you are aware of someone who is showing symptoms, you are to reach out to the Shiawassee County Health Department (989) 743-2460 and they will investigate. The following Coronavirus site provides the most up-to-date information (updated daily at 2 p.m.). Finally, here's a link on what to do if you're sick.
- > **FAQ answers** Here is a link that has answers to questions you have been asking. <u>PARENT FAQ answers</u>. You may still ask questions by accessing the following survey: <a href="https://forms.gle/5uopz6dtj26vKNsSA">https://forms.gle/5uopz6dtj26vKNsSA</a>
- **Parent information** Here is a link to recent parent communication:
  - o 44 Parent communication letter 5.6.2020
  - o 43 Parent communication letter 5.5.2020

Again, thank you for your understanding and patience!

Sincerely, Superintendent John Fattal